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March 29, 2024  
  
  
TO THE HONORABLE MEMBERS OF THE SENATE:  
  
I am vetoing Senate Bill 608 in its entirety.  
  
This bill creates a provisional teacher licensing pathway for individuals who: (a) have worked as 
school district paraprofessionals in a classroom for at least three days a week for three 
consecutive school years; (b) have earned at least 60 credits or an associate degree from an 
accredited institution of higher education or technical college; (c) are enrolled in a teacher 
preparatory program; and (d) are recommended for a provisional license by the employing 
school’s principal and the school district’s administration.  The bill prohibits the department 
from issuing a license under this pathway in certain subject areas.  An individual granted this 
provisional license may only teach in the school district that recommended them and must be 
mentored by an experienced teacher in their first school year.  The provisional license expires 
after five years, or earlier if the school district notifies the department or the department 
confirms that the employee left the school district or unenrolled from their teacher preparatory 
program.  
  
I am vetoing this bill in its entirety because I object to this bill potentially interfering with our 
administration’s existing teacher apprenticeship pilot program. This collaborative effort between the 
Department of Workforce Development and the Department of Public Instruction is a more robust 
and supportive mechanism to accomplish the important goal of providing a way for 
paraprofessionals to enter the teaching profession.  Paraprofessionals play a vital role in schools 
across Wisconsin, and their expertise and experience can play a critical role in our efforts to retain, 
recruit, and train talented individuals to work in our schools. Importantly, our effort to increase the 
number of highly qualified teachers in classrooms and schools across Wisconsin would be greatly 
aided by the Wisconsin State Legislature approving my requests to provide meaningful, sustainable 
state funding increases for K-12 education in Wisconsin. I remain hopeful the Legislature will join 
me in the important work of doing what is best for our kids.   
  
  
Respectfully submitted,  
  
  
  
  
Tony Evers  
Governor  
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